

NOTE – At the commencement of the meeting there will be a public forum for up to 15 minutes which will offer members of the public the opportunity to make statements or ask questions.



County Offices
Newland
Lincoln
LN1 1YL

15 January 2018

Mid-Lincolnshire Local Access Forum Meeting

A meeting of the Mid-Lincolnshire Local Access Forum will be held on **Tuesday, 23 January 2018 at 2.00 pm** in **Committee Room Three, County Offices, Newland, Lincoln LN1 1YL** for the transaction of the business set out on the attached Agenda.

Yours sincerely

Tony McArdle
Chief Executive

Membership of the Mid-Lincolnshire Local Access Forum

Councillor William James Aron, (Lincolnshire County Council)
Councillor Charles Edward Hugo Marfleet, (Lincolnshire County Council)
Chris Padley, (Users of Local Rights of Way) (Chairman)
Sheila Brookes, (Users of Local Rights of Way) (Vice-Chairman)
Councillor Iain Colquhoun, (North East Lincolnshire Council)
Sandra Harrison, (Landowners)
Ray Shipley, (Landowners)
Dr Chris Allison, (Users of Local Rights of Way)
Richard East, (Users of Local Rights of Way)
Peter McKenzie-Brown, (Users of Local Rights of Way)
Colin Smith, (Users of Local Rights of Way)
Helen Pitman, (Users of Local Rights of Way)
Richard Graham, (Other Interests)
3 Vacancies (Land Owners)
David Salkeld, (Other Interests)
3 Vacancies (Other Interests)

**MID-LINCOLNSHIRE LOCAL ACCESS FORUM AGENDA
TUESDAY, 23 JANUARY 2018**

Item	Title	Report Reference
1	Questions from the Public	
2	Apologies for Absence	
3	Declarations of Members' Interests	
4	Minutes of the previous meeting of the Mid Lincolnshire Local Access Forum held on 24 October 2017	(Pages 7 - 14)
4a	Proposed Housing Development in the Western Growth Corridor, Lincoln - Need for Rights of Way and Cycle Routes (Minute 94 (a)) <i>(Chris Padley and Colin Smith will provide an update to the Forum particularly if any response has been received to the letter sent to the City of Lincoln Council requesting that provision should be made for Public Rights of Way and Cycling Routes in any proposed development)</i>	(Verbal Report)
4b	Generic Advice to Planning Authorities (Minute 95) <i>(Following a reminder to Lincolnshire's District Councils by Steve Blagg, Clerk to the Forum, asking them to respond to a decision made by the Forum on 18 July 2017, expressing concern about the effects of planning applications on PROWs, responses have been received and are appended to the report)</i>	(Pages 15 - 28)
4c	English Coastal Footpath - Update (Minute 96) <i>(Chris Miller, Team Leader for Countryside Services, will give a verbal update on the development of the Coastal Footpath)</i>	(Verbal Report)
5	Local Access Forums Annual Reports <i>(The following communication has been received from Natural England in connection with the Local Access Annual Report 2016/17 and 2017/18.</i>	(Verbal Report)

Dear Chair/Secretary,

We are writing to you concerning the submission of your annual report for 2016/17 - i.e. up until April 1st of this year. Natural England is currently reallocating responsibility for operational work and, due to this process and limited resource, we decided not, as in previous years, to run the usual LAF reporting process. However, we would gladly receive any completed reports (as per previous years' format/s) but, given the lateness of the request, we leave it to your discretion as to whether to submit one or not and we will look to implement an updated process for next year 2017/18.

We will create a folder for annual reports on HUDDLE, but you can email us directly as well.

In the meantime we would like to thank you for your continuing hard work and patience and look forward to hearing about your achievements over the past year)

The views of the Forum are sought on this communication)

- 6 Countryside For All**
(This is the regular report from John Law, a representative on the South Lincolnshire and Rutland Local Access Forum. The Forum is asked to consider the actions requested in the report) (Pages 29 - 34)
- 7 North East Countryside and Rights of Way Improvement Plan (ROWIP 2)**
(To receive an update from Matthew Chaplin (Public Rights of Way Mapping Officer), North East Lincolnshire Council, on the preparation of ROWIP 2) (Pages 35 - 36)
- 8 Lincolnshire County Council's Definitive Map Modification Orders**
(A report by Catherine Beeby, Senior Definitive Map Officer (Countryside), in connection with the Council's Definitive Map Modification Orders) (Pages 37 - 42)
- 9 North East Lincolnshire Council's Definitive Map Modification Orders**
(A report by Matthew Chaplin, Public Rights of Way Mapping Officer, in connection with the Council's Definitive Map Modification Orders) (Pages 43 - 44)
- 10 Lincolnshire County Council's Progress of Public Path Orders**
(A report by Catherine Beeby, Senior Definitive Map Officer (Countryside), in connection with the Council's Public Path Orders) (Pages 45 - 48)
- 11 North East Lincolnshire Council's Progress of Public Path Orders**
(A report by Matthew Chaplin, Public Rights of Way Mapping Officer, in connection with the Council's Public Path Orders) (Pages 49 - 50)
- 12 Date and Time of the Next Meeting**
(Please note that the next meeting of the Forum has been arranged for 2.00pm on Tuesday 17 April 2018, at The Stanhope Hall, Boston Road, Horncastle. It is suggested the July meeting of the Forum (AGM) is held at Huttoft Village Hall and the opportunity taken to visit the new Observatory in the Coastal Country Park which will be officially opened before this date)

Name: **Steve Blagg**
Direct Dial **01522 553788**
E Mail Address steve.blagg@lincolnshire.gov.uk

Please Note: for more information about any of the following please contact the Democratic Services Officer responsible for servicing this meeting

- Business of the meeting
- Any special arrangements
- Copies of reports

Contact details set out above.

All papers for council meetings are available on:
www.lincolnshire.gov.uk/committeerecords